

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING DECEMBER 2024
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, December 12, 2024, at the Town Community Center, and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, on the Town Website and Town Garage on December 5, 2024.   Board members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Jeff Baylis, Paul Correll, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and Deputy Clerk Jennifer Broberg were present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Nancy Meinholz led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Action on MSA survey of West Mineral Point Road drainage.  Gregg Borucki presented information regarding the drainage issue on West Mineral Point Road.  The Board will look at the options presented and get pricing for replacement culverts before deciding how to proceed to solve the drainage issue.  The town is prepared to do ditching but does not fund culvert replacements unless it is part of road reconstruction.
Discussion on vacating a portion of Burr Oak Trail west of White Oak Circle.  Will Cotter, president of the Oak Valley Estates Homeowners Association (OVEHOA), indicated concern about the possible annexation by the Village of property owned by Plastic Ingenuity east of the Village, south of Airport Road, north of Highway 14, and abutting westernmost Oak Valley properties.  With purported residential development o this land, Oak Valley residents particularly those living on the dead end of Burr Oak Trail, are worried about a potential street connection with Burr Oak that would allow access into Oak Valley as a throughfare to Highway 14 via Stagecoach Road.  The Town Chair met with the property developer and discussed tentative plans.  The developer will be presenting those plans to the Village Plan Commission in January.  The Town Board is amenable to supporting options the OVEHOA  may have to stop or impede access.  The town has two issues with a connection at Burr Oak: the wear and tear of town roads during the construction phase, and the effect of increased traffic at the Stagecoach/14 intersection. Discussion will continue once the OVEHOA learns more about the project and presents a proposal to the Board.

Approval of the Minutes of the November 21 Town Board Meeting and Meeting of Town Electors minutes.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the November 21 Town Board Meeting minutes as corrected.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Greg Haack to accept the November 21 budget meeting minutes as corrected.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   The financial report for November was reviewed.  No significant changes from the previous month.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Greg Haack to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $136,392.20.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Paul Correll to transfer $53,641.00 from the park fund to the money market account to cover the cost of some of the improvements at the community center.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Reminder: nomination papers are due at the beginning of January.  Chair – The County has not yet informed us whether monies will be available for the Old Military Road project.  The sign for the community center should be installed next week.  The electrical lights are on hold as Nelson waits for parts to be delivered.  Hopefully some time in January Nelson will be able to finish the electrical work.  An insert in the tax receipts will explain the budget increase and the funding of the town hall project.  The Count will be redoing KP over Garfoot Creek.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.   Todd Krattiger wanted to clarify the drainage issue on West Mineral Point Road for the Board and asked what the Town might do to solve the issue.  Greg Hyer explained that the Board will be looking at what the cost may be for different options.  Possible bids will go out specifically for this project.
Action on Renewal of the Contract for Tim Zander lawn mowing and snow shoveling.  Tim is asking for an increase in the hourly rate due to insurance costs.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the renewal of the lawn mowing and snow shoveling contract with Tim Zander from January 1, 2025, to December 31, 2025, in the amounts of $220 for lawn care at the community center, $60 for lawn care at the garage and $55 for snow shoveling clearing the sidewalks and entrances at the community center.     All Board members approved.    Motion carried.  
Action on modifying meeting dates in 2025.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the following Board meeting date changes for 2025.  In February to move the meeting date from February 13 to February 27.  In April to move the Board meeting from April 17 to April 24.  The annual meeting of electors is scheduled for April 15.  In October to move the Board meeting date from October 16 to October 23.  All Board Members approved.   Motion carried.  
Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


